

Pellissippi Genealogical & Historical Society

118 South Hicks Street, Clinton TN 37716-2826 Email: pghs@att.net http://pghs.home.att.net

VOLUME 30 ISSUE 7 August 2008

August meeting:

Our August meeting will be held on Thursday, August 28, 2008, 7 p.m., at the Clinton Public Library, 118 S. Hicks St., Clinton, TN. At this time, we do not have a featured speaker scheduled.

Events

<u>Tri-State Genealogical Seminar - Kentucky</u>.. The Tri-State Genealogical Workshop Group, consisting of Bell County Historical Society, Bell County Genealogical Society, Campbell County Historical Society, and the Local Kentucky path of the Daughters of the American Revolution, is sponsoring an all-day seminar at the First Baptist Church in Middlesboro, Kentucky on SEPTEMBER 20th, 2008. For more information, please call 606-242-0005 or visit http://www.bellcountyhistory.com/SEMINAR.html

PGHS has been invited to be a vendor at this seminar. If you are interested in helping, contact Ron Evans at 865-938-4364 or email **pghs@att.net**.

2008 Homecoming – Museum of Appalachia. We need volunteers to man the table at the 2008 Tennessee Fall Homecoming which will be held October 9 through 12.

Here is the current schedule:

Thursday AM - Mary and Bob Harris PM - Open Friday AM - Ralph & Jackie Goodman PM - Open Saturday AM - Open PM - Open

Sunday AM Robert Marlowe PM - Ron and Patti Evans

Contact Robert Marlowe if you can help in these open time slots. Email <u>marlower08@comcast.net</u>. Or call 865-483-3356.

The Pellissippian.

We are currently working on issue #3 of the 2008 Pellissippian.

Our Journal prints family histories and photos, Bible records, childhood memories, family reunion notices, and research queries. E-mail to Charlie Abner: abnerc799@aol.com Material may be mailed in clean, scannable copy to: PGHS, Attn: Journal Editor, 118 South Hicks St., Clinton, TN 37716-2826. Sharing your e-mail address with PGHS members makes it easy for others who are researching the same surnames to correspond with you. Please send to Charlie Abner at: abnerc799@aol.com Remember to update if you change your address. We are happy to print your queries in the Journal and on the society's web site: http://pghs.home.att.net/ To maintain the society's bulk mail status, the US Postal Service requires us to verify recipients' zip codes once a year. If your postal address has changed in any way, please let us know. An incorrect address means that you'll miss receiving your Journal.

USPS requires an annual update of their zip code. USPS is real picky...if the address isn't absolutely correct, we may get their journals back as "Undeliverable as addressed...Return to Sender...Postage Due \$1.65." Then we get to send it out again, not at bulk rate, but as first class mail...\$1.82. If the recipient moves to another apartment in the same building, the journal is returned to us, because the address is incorrect. Thanks Charlie Abner